

*that suggests
which may indicate*

MINUTES OF MEETING OF KEMNAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 25TH
JANUARY 1990

Present: Mr Bailey, Mrs Shrago, Mrs Milton, Mr Cumming, Mr Evans, Mr Stock, Mr Moir, Mr Marco

Attending: Sgt Steven and Cons Craigmyle (Police), Miss Souter (Kemnay Academy), Ms G McIntyre (Press), Mrs S Cobb (Press)

Apologies: Mr Pashley, Mr Brown, Mr Yates, Mrs Brown, Cllr McLean, Cllr Wainman, Mr Wainman

1. The Chairman welcomed everyone. The apologies were read.
2. The Minutes of the previous meeting were read. Proposed adoption: Mr Moir, seconded: Mrs Milton. Passed no dissent.
3. Matters arising:- The Chairman apologised for missing the previous meeting. His helicopter was unserviceable and no telephone was available. He had telephoned the Vice Chairman on his return and apologised.

With regard to the co-option 3(c) of the previous Minutes, the Chairman said we had had legal advice from Gordon District and had been advised that we cannot co-opt anyone not on the Electoral Roll of the Parish. The Chairman therefore proposed that the title of Miss Souter be changed to the official representative of the School Council to the Community Council. Mr Stock seconded the proposal. Passed no dissent. The Chairman also proposed that in future if we propose to co-opt people to the Community Council that the name should be put forward in the Agenda to the meeting so that members can discuss it and think about it before the meeting and then vote on it as a matter of course. Seconded by Mr Evans. Passed unanimously. Mr Evans felt that perhaps an amendment should be made to paragraph 3.04 of the Constitution to this effect. Mr Evans to draft a proposed paragraph for inclusion in the Constitution to be put up at the Annual General Meeting. AGENDA ITEM for A.G.M. Vote to be taken at the A.G.M.

3(a) Street Lighting in Paradise Road. Cllr McLean had told the Secretary that the lighting had been recognised as a problem. There was the possibility of upgrading the existing standards. The footpath is a problem without putting in new standards, which they are loth to do as it means digging up the road.

3(b) Seats on Paradise Green. Defer to next meeting. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.

3(c) Police Matters. Sgt Steven said that there are still a lot of pedal cyclists cycling without lights. It has come to the stage that people are going to have to be charged as repeated warnings have been given. The Police were asked whether there was a bye-law prohibiting the parking of lorries in the Car Park. It was felt that it should be suggested to the local Councils that an area should be provided for lorry parking. The litter problem was again mentioned and the Police were asked what could be done about it. Sgt Steven said that a number of people have been reported in Inverurie for litter offences. The

Local Gov't Act

meeting was told that Cons Birnie had been promoted to Sergeant and will be moving to Fraserburgh some time after the 1st February.

4. Unfinished Business. Miss Souter mentioned the vandalism in the public toilets. She said she has some details of vandal-proof toilets which she will bring to the next meeting. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.

Mr Bailey said he would contact Mr Armstrong to see what progress has been made with regard to the proposed Swimming Pool.

5. Correspondence received.

6. New Business. (a) Miss Souter said that some pupils at the Academy would like a disco every Saturday night during the Summer holidays in the Public Hall. The Chairman to talk to Mr Wainman about the possibility. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.

(b) Mr Marco felt there might be a need for parking restrictions in Station Road near to the new Takeaway. The Chairman suggested Mr Marco should speak to the traders along there and come back to the next meeting with their views. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.

(c) Concern was expressed that people are travelling the wrong way down the one-way system at the bottom of Fraser Place.

7. District News. None.

8. Regional News. Councillor McLean had said that the Grove Road pavement will be repaired by April. As far as St Brydes Road was concerned nothing can be done in this financial year. There are not enough resources for the initial survey which must take place. Land acquisition will probably be needed for this work to be done. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.

9. Planning Applications. Four in all. Nothing contentious.

10. A.O.C.B. (a) Mr Evans mentioned the narrow pavement along Grove Road just past the school towards the Golf Course. It was felt that perhaps the school wall could be moved back in a similar way to that done for the lay-by. AGENDA ITEM next meeting. Letter to Cllr McLean asking if anything can be done.

(b) Mr Stock asked for possible help and involvement of the Community Council with the Kemnay Fair. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.

11. Next meeting. There being no further business to discuss the meeting ended at 8.35 p.m. Next meeting to be 22nd February 1990 at 7.30 p.m.

Proposed:

Seconded:

Signed: